Dear Editor:

The Verona Community Neighborhood Watch (VCNW) is now on facebook and can be viewed at:  http://www.facebook.com/VeronaCommunityNeighborhoodWatch. This site is to bring awareness to the Neighborhood Watch program in Verona, NY, as the VCNW is designed to enlist the participation of citizens with law enforcement to help reduce and prevent crime. 
I encourage all Town of Verona residents to visit the VCNW facebook page and to remain vigilant.  Thank you.

Fritz Scherz

VCNW Law Enforcement Liaison

Councilman – Verona Town Board

